
College of Education 
Executive Leadership Council  

December 7, 2023 
9.30am - 11am  

 
Agenda 

 
Members Present: Lizzie Burrows, Amy Brown, Chuck Craig, Michael Hoane, Christy Killman, 
Matt Smith, Jeremy Wendt, Lisa Zagumny 
 
New Business 
CI06 - Concentration Name Change within Exceptional Learning Ph.D. - Effective Fall 2024 

1. Concentration Change 

• From Literacy to Critical Discourse and Literacy Studies  
Workflow: --> ELC (12.07.23) --> GSEC (01.30.24) 
Dr. Jeremy Wendt motioned to approve.  
Dr. Matthew Smith seconded.  
Discussion: Much of the research of those who choose the Literacy Concentration has been 
focused already on critical discourses. Including “critical discourse” as part of our concentration 
name will provide more visibility and help us attract quality scholars interested in critically 
examining problems and practices in education. 
Vote called: All in favor, motion passed.  
 
CI07 - Curriculum & Catalog changes for Higher Education, Ph.D. – Effective Fall 2024 

1. EDU 7430 
Workflow:  --> ELC (12.07.23) --> GSEC (01.30.24)  
Dr. Jeremy Wendt motioned to approve.  
Dr. Matthew Smith seconded 
Discussion: Course changes had substantially overlapped content with one another. EDU 7430 
was the better course for the program.  
Vote called: All in favor, motion passed.  
 
CI08 - Transfer Credit Request (Graduate Credit) – Effective Fall 2024 

1. Permission to grant transfer credit for specific educators that are progressing through 
content built by the State of TN as an express pathway to licensure for Computer Science 
Education. 

Workflow: --> ELC (12.07.23) --> GSEC (01.30.24) 
Discussion: As the only certified university program in the state, TDOE and TSIN have agreed to 
allow Dr. Gleasman to administer the training modules and for TTU to sign off on the 
endorsement through our program. There are nearly 1,000 teachers on the TSIN backlog waiting 
to complete the endorsement program and we believe coordinating to grant credit to several 
hundred of these teachers will bring a very positive impact to our graduate program enrollment 
in the immediate future. 



Dr. Jeremy Wendt motioned to approve  
Lizzie Burrows seconded  
Vote called: All in favor, motion passed. 
 
CI09 - Course/Catalog Changes-Effective Fall 2024 (5 Changes / 28 Additions)  

1. Course Changes:  

• CUED 4800 

• ELED 3152 

• ELED 4142 

• FOED 3010 

• READ 3310  
2. Course Additions:  

CUED 3500  ECSP 4875  ELED 4875  READ 3320  SEED 4900  SPED 4875  

CUED 3505  ECSP 4900  ELED 4900  READ 3325  SEED 4925  SPED 4900  

CUED 4600  ECSP 4925  ELED 4925  READ 3330  SPED 3015  SPED 4925  

CUED 4725  ELED 3142  FOED 2050  READ 3335  SPED 3025   
 

ECED 3150  ELED 3155  FOED 3880  SEED 4850  SPED 4155  
 

 
Workflow: --> ELC (12.07.23) --> TEC (12.07.23) --> UCC (02.22.24) ￼ 
Discussion: Changes due to new State of TN Residency requirements.  
Dr. Jeremy Wendt motioned to approve.  
Dr. Matthew Smith seconded  
Vote called: All in favor, motion passed. 
 
CI10 - Undergraduate PoS Changes 

1. 29 Various Changes – Please see memo 
Workflow: --> ELC (12.07.23) --> TEC (12.07.23) --> UCC (02.22.24) 
Discussion: Changes due to new State of TN Residency requirements.  
Dr. Jeremy Wendt motioned to approve.  
Dr. Christy Killman seconded  
Vote called: All in favor, motion passed. 
 
Other Such Matters 
 
Bartoo is drying out from the pipe leak. Classrooms will be ready by the first day of spring 
classes.  
 
Lizzy Burrows TAP visits were a success. If you have any contacts at the schools, please let Lizzie 
know.  
 
Graduate Celebration is today at 3pm in the Memorial Gym.  
 



The lining of the pool in EXPW is almost completed and will be up and running in January.  
 
The counseling hooding ceremony is this evening in the Bell Auditorium.  
 
No additional school psychologists have applied for the position. The two that did are not viable 
candidates.  
 
OTE is navigating candidates for supervision. If you have any recommendations of retired 
teachers who want to supervise, please let Amy know.  
 
Please remind your faculty to connect students wanting to change their major to our advisors. 
We have our own majors we can recommend and keep them in the COE.  
 
 
 
 
  


